Report on the ACCESS-BoFEP Conference, May 2022, Truro, NS.
In mid-May,  BoFEP conducted a joint conference with ACCESS (the Atlantic Canada Coastal and Estuarine Science Society) at the Agricultural Campus of Dalhousie University, in Truro, NS, under the banner of “Advancing Estuarine Science and Ocean Literacy in Atlantic Canada”. 
Over 110 people attended in person and/or on-line, over three days. Due to the format of every presentation being on-line, there were no concurrent sessions. The program had two plenary talks, 48 research talks, three panels, one public evening and talk, and 22 posters, a very full-program indeed. Many students attended, presenting on their current research on a wide range of topics. 
As with previous BoFEP workshops, the Proceedings are being prepared and should be out this Fall on the BoFEP website. Two participants have submitted papers for it. 
We hope to hold the next BoFEP Workshop in 2024 in New Brunswick, possibly at the Huntsman Marine Science Centre, St. Andrews.
Submitted by Peter Wells, Conference Co-Chair.
